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2021 Ordinary Council Meetings  
Meetings are held in the Council  

Chamber, off Brockman Street, Manjimup  
Copies of the agenda are available via the 
Shire website Tuesday before the meeting. 
 The Shire of Manjimup recommends attendance 

from members of the public only if they have 
essential matters to discuss due to COVID-19 

restrictions.  

Shire President - Paul Omodei 

Administration Centre 

8.15am-4.30pm Monday-Friday 

Tel: (08) 9771 7777    Fax: (08) 9771 7771 

37-39 Rose Street, Manjimup 

Postal: PO Box 1, Manjimup  WA  6258 

Email: info@manjimup.wa.gov.au  

Website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au 

Emergencies Only A/H:  6454 4600 

Pemberton Library  
Pemberton Lesser Hall - 9776 1311 
Wednesday and Thursday: 9am - 1.30pm   
Friday 9.30am to 5pm  
Saturday 9am - 12pm 

Pemberton Waste Transfer Station 
Lot 13760 Pemberton Northcliffe Rd Yeagarup  
Wednesday: 11am - 5pm    
Saturday/Sunday: 12pm - 5pm 

West Ward Councillors 
Cr Murray Ventris 
(08) 9776 1757 
 

Cr Kenneth Lawrence 
(08) 9776 2010 

  8 July 

29 July 
19 August 

 

9 September WPL 

30 September 

21 October 

 

18 November 
16 December 

 

Strategic Plan and Corporate 
Business Plan 
At the Council meeting held on Thursday 
17 June 2021 Council adopted the 
Strategic Community Plan 2021-2031 
and the Corporate Business Plan 2021-
2025. 
The Strategic Community Plan captures 
and outlines the Shire community’s long-
term (10 year +) vision, values, 
aspirations and priorities with reference 
to other Shire of Manjimup plans, State 
and Federal Government plans, 
information and resourcing capability. Its 
priorities and goals have been driven by 
community engagement and it takes a 
‘whole of shire’ approach. 
The Corporate Business Plan is an 
internal planning tool that translates 
Council and the community’s priorities 
defined in the Strategic Community Plan 
into operational activities to be 

completed by the local government 
administration. The plan details the 
services, operations and projects the 
Shire will deliver within the next four 
years. It also includes the processes for 
delivering these and the estimated costs 
associated.  
Youth Engagement 
Recent grant funding from Foundation 
for Rural Regional Renewal Tackling 
Tough Times Together ($60,000), and 
the Criminal Property Confiscation 
Grants Program ($95,053), along with 
$41,074 from the Shire of Manjimup, has 
enabled the Shire to commit to a Youth 
Engage and Empower Project.  
The project aims to support youth mental 
health and resilience, assist youth to 
develop a sense of community belonging 
and engagement, develop leadership 
and life skills and support the 
development of the local youth services 
sector.  
The project is a collaboration between 
the Shire of Manjimup, youth groups, 
schools and youth agencies and focuses 
on young people from the age of 12 

upwards to 25 years old within the Shire 
of Manjimup. The project will be 
undertaken over two years, from July 
2021 till June 2023, led by a full time 
project facilitator for which recruitment 
has commenced.  
Upgraded Shire Website 
Have you checked out the Shire’s 
website lately? 
We have recently upgraded our website 
to our provider’s new platform.   
The upgraded site is fresh and clean and 
easy to navigate.  
Roll up for WA 
We've all worked together to keep WA 
one of the Safest places in the world. To 
protect our lifestyle, there's one more 
thing we need to do. We need to roll up 
our sleeves and get vaccinated for 
COVID-19.  
To stay updated on the vaccine rollout, 
find trusted resources, and answers to 
any questions you may have, visit the 
WA Government’s Roll up for WA 
website. 
 

Until next time stay well and safe....Paul 

Shire President’s 
Message 

Shire Bulletins can be viewed on the Shire website: www.manjimup.wa.gov.au/shirebulletin 


